State of Wisconsin
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
101 S. Webster Street
Box 7921
Madison WI 53707-7921

Scott Walker, Governor Cathy Stepp, Secretary Telephone 608-266-2621 Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 TTY Access via relay - 711



January 9, 2015

Mr. Anthony D. Roach Administrator, City of Fitchburg 5520 Lacy Road Fitchburg WI 53711-5318

Subject: City of Fitchburg Northeast Neighborhood Urban Service Area Amendment Request

Dear Mr. Roach:

Thank you for your letter of January 7th 2015 regarding DNR's review of the City of Fitchburg Northeast Neighborhood Urban Service Area Amendment. We appreciate your request for DNR to conduct a review and provide an administrative decision on the NE Neighborhood proposal. To review your amendment, some additional materials may be needed to make a sound administrative decision based on science, plan guidelines and policies, and most importantly water quality protection.

DNR will be utilizing objective, scientific data to evaluate the proposal in the context of the Dane County WQM Plan, which is a formal amendment to Wisconsin's Areawide Water Quality Management Plan. While we have received materials from Capitol Area Regional Planning Commission (CARPC) technical staff, we need to ensure that we have all pertinent materials including:

- The original plan amendment materials that the City would like to have considered as part of this amendment request, including any consultant reports, study designs, water quality analyses, impact assessments, and related materials.
- All pertinent correspondence relating to the proposed amendment request including local and regional
 public input processes, feedback/comments, public concerns and science based analyses submitted as part
 of those public input sessions.
- A list of staff or consultant contact names and associated work functions or areas of expertise with regard to the proposed amendment.

When the DNR receives these materials, we will initiate a review consistent with professional procedures under the Areawide Water Quality Management Plan Program. These procedures will involve a technical review, public input and evaluation, and administrative decision. Once we initiate a review, we will develop and share a proposed timeline for the administrative decision.

If you have questions please contact Lisa Helmuth, DNR Water Quality Plan Coordinator, at 266-7768, or Fran Keally, Wastewater Program Review Specialist, (608) 266-3221. Ms. Helmuth and Ms. Keally will provide your staff a point of contact for technical questions related to this amendment request.

Sincerely,

Tim Asplund, Chief of the Monitoring Section

Limely Raplul

Bureau of Water Quality, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources



cc.

Susan Sylvester, Director, Water Quality Bureau
Russ Rasmussen, Administrator, Division of Water
Mike Bruhn, DNR Director of Policy
Lisa Helmuth, Areawide WQM Plan Coordinator
Fran Keally, Wastewater Plan Review Coordinator
Greg Searle, Water Resources Supervisor, Southern District
Johanna Lathrop, Water Resources Specialist
Mike Szabo, Attorney, DNR Legal Services